Finance/Administration Committee Meeting of March 4, 2015                                                                                                                                                   


INCORPORATED VILLAGE OF HILTON BEACH
FINANCE/ADMINISTRATION

MINUTES
March 4, 2015
7:00 p.m.  – Council Chambers, Hilton Beach Municipal Office 

3100 Bowker Street, Hilton Beach, Ontario


Present were Mayor Hope, Councillors Davey, Duma, Moore and Wells.

DECLARATION of PECUNIARY INTEREST
There were no declarations of pecuniary interest.
MISCELLANEOUS REPORTS 
1. Preliminary Year-End Information
Council reviewed the preliminary 2014 year-end financial revenues and expenditures.

Some of the items discussed, particularly relating to reduction of costs, included the following:

· Community Hall – close during the winter to reduce power and snowplowing costs;

· Old Town Hall – contribution towards the use of the Hall;

· Library – consider renting or selling the building to the Board;

· Telephone – check to see if VOIP is available so that the phones would go through the internet

· Building Inspections – consider raising fees as the costs are almost five times higher than the building permit revenues;

· Garbage collection – is it viable to continue with this service;
· Revenue from sale of electronics equipment at the landfill;

· Sewage maintenance and capital requirements are increasing substantially;

· Marina Agreement – Wi-fi is available but no video or audio screening to keep costs down;

· Community Hall – explore cost differences between electric and propane furnace

· Hydro – investigate 5-year rate plans;

· Advertising – reduce, if possible;

· Landfill – maintenance needs to be reviewed;

· New builders – investigate tax incentives for new buildings;

· Sale of Village-owned lots – to pay towards unfinanced capital;

· Old Municipal Office – increase rate to Fire Department;
· Promotional costs – review;
· Logging Revenue - Selective Harvesting;

· Marina – increase fees; 

2. Solar Logix Payment

The solar panels have been installed at the Community Hall and the Sewage Plant and they have both been tied to the grid.  It was agreed that Solar Logix can now be paid.

3. OCIF – Grant Projects for 2015

It was agreed to review the road, water and sewer projects that should be included in the grant application at the next meeting.

4. Fees and charges

Marina charges were reviewed and increases proposed

Other fees and charges will be reviewed at the next Committee meeting.

ADJOURNMENT
The meeting adjourned.
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Clerk Peggy Cramp
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